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  Gold Coast Branch    Thursday 18 April 2013 
Venue: G06_3.41                           Commenced 4:07 Concluded 5:45
Attendance: 

GabrielleBert (Benowa SHS), Brendan Boyle (Helensvale SHS), Cathryn Bruton (Benowa SHS), Anthony Chapman (Chatswood Hills SS), Chris Dunn (St Hilda’s), Ros Fischer, Sharon Fujie (William Duncan SS), Kim Hepworth (Clover Hill SS), Ayako Iwasaki (Tamborine Mountain SS), Gareth Jones (Robina SHS), Leigh Kirwan (Griffith Uni), Loretta Kishihara (relief teacher), Jackie Mikami (Park Lake SS, Oxenford SS), Lisa Moller (Benowa SHS), Linda Raming (Benowa SHS), Mariko Saito (Griffith Uni/St Brigid’s), Kiyomi Takahashi (Mudgeeraba SS).
Welcome   By Leigh. 

Self Introductions
Apologies:  
Susie Fenton,  Jo Fullerton,  Eve Blackwell, Rachel Lornie, Carmel Gomm-Wright.
President’s Report  

· Executive Media Day 5th April report.  MLTAQ Executive met with a media consultant to discuss ways to maximise our PR opportunities.
· MLTAQ AWARD FOR EXEMPLARY PRACTICE IN PRIMARY LANGUAGES EDUCATION 2013
The MLTAQ is proud to introduce its inaugural awards for exemplary language teaching practice. The MLTAQ Award for Exemplary Practice will recognise the contributions that members of MLTAQ make to the teaching and learning of languages.
The awards will be presented in term 4 to coincide with World Teachers’ Day celebrations. Recipients will also be acknowledged at an MLTAQ event on September 14th. Members of MLTAQ from any education sector and at any stage of their career are encouraged to apply.

The focus for 2013 will be on primary teacher practice.

The MLTAQ Award for Exemplary Practice in Primary Languages Education will be awarded to one or more educators who meet the following selection criteria:

· Engages with current theories of education

· Models and promotes exemplary teaching practice and

· Utilises effective teaching practices which improve learning outcomes for all students.

For full details of the requirements please go to the Home page of the MLTAQ website and download the details.

http://www.mltaq.asn.au/documents/item/438
APPLICATIONS CLOSE 5 pm Friday 16th August, 2013

· GC Branch membership is now officially 90 for 2013. 
· It is hoped that a French course will be offered at Griffith University in 2014. If anyone knows of any other stakeholders who would like to support this proposal please let Leigh know.
· Kanji Kentei Exam:   Date: Saturday 1st June   from 1pm
Place: Indooroopilly State High School               Applications due: 27 April
There are 10 levels to the qualification, with level 10 for beginners covering 80 kanji.     
To apply, or for further enquiries, please email Takeaki Nakamura at the following email address:  tutoring@links-across-cultures.com

Further information about the levels and the examination fees may be found on 
the following website (in English):
http://www.links-across-cultures.com/Kanken_En_20130601.html
Webmaster’s Report
Anthony reported that all going well.  An MLTAQ App was discussed.  Anthony will explore the possibilities.
Treasurer’s Report
Audit was passed from last year. At last meeting we anticipated the transfer of funds for running the conference in 2012. To date this has not happened. Currently our bank balance stands at $8540.36. 
Speech Contest
Convenors are yet to be confirmed, there are still vacancies, if you are interested in being a convenor then please contact Gabrielle on gburt13@eq.edu.au. Gabrielle will contact last year’s convenors to see if they are available to act in the same position again this year
General Business
· May meeting we will be going through the Speech Competition rules. 

· Chris Dunn has had an email from Akiko who teaches Japanese at King’s Christian College. She is going on LSL for the last four weeks of Term 2 and would like to hear from someone who can teach Senior Japanese for four weeks. If you are interested please contact Chris on cdunn@sthildas.qld.edu.au
· Eve is unwell. We not only missed her wonderful afternoon tea but also her company.

We hope to see Eve at our next meeting.  Until then we wish her well. 

Professional Development:  Time 5:00 – 5:30 
Takako Nishibori Haggarty, a Koto instructor from Koto Brisbane performed a demonstration of the koto. Takako san then outlined the type of programs she is able to provide to schools that will introduce students to this unique “Japanese sound”. Takako san is also able to bring her music partners to provide an experience with shamisen, shakuhachi and wadaiko.
Anthony filmed the performance and will create a YouTube channel for the video to be viewed. 

For more information about the Koto or to make further enquires go to http://www.kotobrisbane.com 

After the meeting 10 members enjoyed dinner at Little Roma near the University.

Next Meeting    May 2nd 
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